
 

 

 

 

July 15, 2011 

 

 

Susan Yocum 

Director of Regulatory Review 

Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board 

303 Walnut Street, Strawberry Square 

5th Floor, Verizon Tower 

Harrisburg, PA  17101 

 

Re: Chester Downs and Marina, LLC d/b/a Harrah’s Chester Casino and Racetrack – Comments 

on Proposed Rulemaking No. 125-148  

 

Dear Ms. Yocum: 

 

On behalf of Chester Downs and Marina, LLC d/b/a Harrah’s Chester Casino and Racetrack 

(“Harrah’s”), Harrah’s respectfully submits these comments to the Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board’s 

(“Board”) Proposed Rulemaking No. 125-148.  

 

§619a.2  – Wagers and Rotation of the Wheel (Big Six Wheel)  

 Section §619a.2 (d), requires that if the clapper comes to rest between two numbers or symbols upon 

completion of the spin of the wheel, the spin shall be void and the dealer shall respin the wheel. 

 Harrah’s believes it is more appropriate to consider the clapper to have landed on the number 

preceding the original resting place, not requiring the wheel to be respun.  

 

Harrah’s wishes to thank the Board for requesting input on these matters and hope these comments 

prove helpful in your consideration.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Michelle Yarrow    

Michelle Yarrow 

Regulatory Compliance Manager  

Harrah’s Chester Casino and Racetrack 

 

 

C: Silvan Lutkewitte, III, Chairman (IRRC) 


